
“And they shall eat the flesh in that night, roast with fire, 

and unleavened bread; and with bitter herbs they shall eat 

it.”  Exodus 12:8

Happy Passover! That is the common 

greeting you will hear in Israel during the 

Passover week. It is very hectic leading up 

to Passover and much time and energy is 

involved in getting all the Leaven (anything 

containing yeast) out of their homes as 

well as all the shopping for all the food 

that will be served during the meal. Of 

course, one cannot forget all the matzah 

that the entire family will be eating along 

with the bitter herbs. Yet one ingredient is 

missing from Exodus 12:8… that is the 

Lamb. In a modern Jewish Passover, lamb 

is not allowed to be eaten even though it 

is the main ingredient commanded in the 

Bible; that is exactly what is missing from 

in so many Jewish people’s lives today, 

the Lamb of God! It is a joy to be able to 

introduce many Jewish people to the true 

Lamb of God, the Lord Jesus. Our time in 

Israel flew by. We had a small group of 

preachers come over in February and my 

what opportunity there was to give the gospel to so many. 

It was amazing watching the Holy Spirit give each person 

amazing opportunities to show people who the true Lamb 

of God is.  Several New Testaments and gospel tracts were 

distributed.

During the last two weeks of our time 

in Israel, we had another small group 

come over for a tour. It started off well 

until I came down with a stomach virus. 

I have had it for about 9 days so far and 

I have not recovered from it completely 

yet. We have a very busy schedule now 

that we have landed. We landed on April 

1 and then on April 4 we head out again, 

giving us just enough time to unpack and 

repack. We will be doing several Passover 

demonstrations as well as teaching/

preaching on Jewish evangelism from 

Pennsylvania to Texas and back for the 

next two months. I am very thankful for 

the opportunity to help educate others 

about Jewish evangelism.

Thank you for your faithful prayers and 

support.           
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